
 
 

 
Address:  St Anthony and St Mark’s Parish Office, 
   St Mark’s Catholic Church, 
   Fernhill Road, Rutherglen, 
   G73 4DA    
Telephone: 0141 634 3053   
Mobile: 07553 824 944 
Email:  stanthonystmark@rcdom.org.uk 
Website:  www.stanthonystmark.org.uk 
Parish Priest: Father Stephen Reilly   Parish deacon: Rev. Deacon Christopher Igwe 
In residence at St Anthony’s: Fr Johny Vettickal Abraham, chaplain to St Mary’s Syro-Malabar Catholic 
Mission 
SVDP Telephone:  07977185826 
 Email:  
Hall Enquiries: Telephone: 07941214608 
Email: hallbooking@stanthonystmark.org.uk 

Parish of the Diocese of Motherwell Scottish Charity No. SC011041 

S T  A N T H O N Y  &  S T  M A R K ’ S  

Twitter:  @StAandStM  
Facebook:  stanthonyandmarkrutherglen 
Instagram: stanthonysandstmarksrutherglen 
YouTube:  @CatholicG73 

SUNDAY READINGS 

Reading 1 Acts 14:21b-27     They declared to the Church all that God had done with them. 
Psalm  Ps 145(144)   I will bless your name for ever, my God and king.  
Reading 2 Revelation 21:1-5a       God will wipe away every tear from their eyes. 
Acclamation John 13:34   A new commandment I give to you, says the Lord,  
      that you love one another, just as I have loved you. 
Gospel John 13:31-33a, 34-35  A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another. 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
Those who died recently, especially: Ann Archer (funeral reception Monday 26th May 6.30pm St Mark’s; funeral Mass Tuesday 
27th May 9.30am St Mark’s); James McGarvey; Gerard Griffin; Frank McPartland; Pat Gallagher. 
Anniversaries: Daniel & Susan O’Donnell; Harry O’Donnell; Patrick Gallagher; Mary, Jimmy & Thomas McLaughlin; Graeme Taylor. 
Sick & housebound :  John Mulheron; Steve Kolbay; Tim Kolbay; Rose McCorley; Catherine Scott; Erin Lavery; Beatrice Hannah; 
Pauline Mahon; Mary McColgan; Ella Connolly, Isa Daniels, Finn McGuinness, Hope McKenna, May O’Donnell, Margaret Rice;  Sandra 
Morgan; Neil Morton; Steven Murphy; Sandra Burke. 

 FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER (C) 
18TH MAY 2025 

SCIAF WEE BOXES  
Thanks to everyone who contributed their Wee Boxes to support the work of SCIAF. 

AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED APPEAL THIS WEEKEND 
Next weekend we will have an appeal from Aid the Church in Need and a second collection. Aid to the Church in Need is a Pontifical 
Foundation of the Catholic Church, supporting the Catholic faithful and other Christians where they are persecuted, oppressed or in 
pastoral need. Each year they fund over 5,000 projects in more than 140 countries around world, helping to support the Church in its 
mission, and bringing hope and solidarity to millions of people. 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 30 mins before weekday/Saturday Masses 

HOLY MASS            Tues    7.00 pm at St Anthony’s    Sat 5.00 pm Vigil at St Mark’s  

   Wed   9.30am at St Mark’s    Sun     10.00 am at St Mark’s 

   Thu  9.30 am at St Anthony’s     Sun 11.30 am at St Anthony’s                         

   Fri       9.30 am at St Mark’s      Sun 5.00 pm at St Anthony’s 

   Sat  11am at St Mark’s (First Holy Communion)      

HOLY ROSARY    Tue 6.40pm at St Anthony’s Sat  9.00 am  at St Anthony’s 

CONFESSION  Sat 9-9.20am  St Anthony’s  Sat 4.30-4.50pm St Mark’s  Sun 4.30-4.50pm St Anthony’s  

GIFT AID: T. MURRAY 

We are looking for T. Murray who kindly donates to our Gift Aid scheme: we just need some further info so that we can claim the gift 

aid. Can you please get in touch. Many thanks. 
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PASTORAL LETTER FROM BISHOP TOAL 

11th May 2025 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

I wish you the continued joy of the resurrected Lord during this special Eastertide. 

Over the weekend I have been in Rome and, although I have not been to St Peter’s, I sense the Eternal City’s happiness on the election 
of Pope Leo XIV. With the whole Church, we in the Diocese of Motherwell thank God for the gift of Our New Holy Father, while 
expressing gratitude for the Papacy of the recently deceased Pope Francis I. I will celebrate a Diocesan Mass for Pope Leo on 
Monday 26th May in Our Lady of Good Aid Cathedral, Motherwell, at 7pm and invite everyone to attend. The Catholic Faithful of 
Motherwell Diocese have always had a great affection for, and loyalty to, each successor of St Peter, and I trust you will wish to 
express this in regard to Pope Leo as we seek God’s blessing on his ministry as Bishop of Rome and Universal Pontiff of the Catholic 

Church. 

I have come to Rome for the Ordination to the Diaconate of Kieran Burt, a parishioner of St Joseph’s, Blantyre and a seminarian in the 
Pontifical Scots College in Rome over the last six years. Kieran was ordained as a Deacon along with Matthew McCafferty of the 
Archdiocese of St Andrew’s and Edinburgh by Archbishop Leo Cushley in the Basilica of St Paul ‘s Outside the Walls on Saturday May 
10th. Kieran’s father and mother, brother and sister, other family members and friends, priests and deacons came to Rome also , and 

for us all it was privilege to be there both for the ordination and for the election of Pope Leo. 

Deacon Kieran will shortly finish his formation at the Scots College and will return to the Diocese for his ministry as Deacon, known now 
as the Vocational Synthesis Year. He will spend this time in the Parishes of St Barbara’s, Muirhead, and St Joseph’s, Stepps, with Frs 

Kenneth O’Brien and Danny Rooney. Our prayers will be very much with him as he prepares at home for ordination as a priest. 

Another of our seminarians at the Scots College, Aidan Kelly, from the Parish of St Ninian’s and St Cuthbert’s, will be accep ted as a 
Candidate for Holy Orders later in May. Having the World Day of Prayer for Vocations today on Good Shepherd Sunday 
encourages our continued prayers for Vocations for Holy Orders and Consecrated Life. Our new Holy Father, Leo, like Francis before 
him, belongs to a Religious Congregation, the Augustinians, thus highlighting the importance of Religious men and women, ministering 

alongside the Diocesan Clergy. 

One of those in formation for Ordination as a Permanent Deacon in Motherwell Diocese, Paul May, of St Cadoc’s Parish, will 
also be accepted as a Candidate for Holy Orders at 10am Mass in St Mark’s, Rutherglen, on Sunday 22nd June. Please pray for 

Paul also and others preparing for Ordination as Deacons. 

Since early last year we have been running and promoting the Wellspring Programme in the Diocese. A lot of good work has been 
done in parish renewal initiatives and through the five Diocesan Priority Missions – Adult Formation, Education, Youth Ministry, Liturgy, 
and Care of the Poor. It is felt that the Marriage, Family, and Life Mission should also be designated as a priority, and I agree that 
this happen under the leadership of Deacon David Harper. Deacon David will now dedicate his diaconal ministry to the Marriage, 
Family, and Life Mission, and will seek opportunity to explain and promote it in the parishes. In order that he has time to do this he 

will no longer be Parish Deacon at Francis Xavier’s, Carfin. 

There has been much interest in the New Pope’s choice of name. He himself has linked it to Pope Leo XIII, and in particular h is desire 
at the end of the 19th Century that the Church relate to the social issues of the times, notably in regard to labour and capital. Indeed 
Pope Leo XIII’s Encyclical, Rerum Novarum, is often seen as the beginning of Catholic Social Teaching as we know it today. With this 
important area of the Church’s Mission in mind, and now with encouragement from Leo XIV, it is most appropriate that we are taking 
steps to re-establish a Diocesan Justice and Peace Commission. In order to do this there is an open meeting in the Diocesan Offices 
on Thursday May 22nd at 7.30pm and I invite you to come along, particularly if you agree that it is important that the Church takes 
a strong interest in the problems of our times, both at home and abroad. Pope Leo has already referenced some of them, and the 
political choices being made here and in other countries do merit the Church’s Christian perspective and accumulated human wisdom. 
The meeting will be preceded by the Thursday Evening Mass in the Cathedral at 7pm, and those coming to the meeting are 
encouraged to attend. Paul Foley of St Mark’s and St Anthony’s has accepted the task of coordinating the Motherwell Diocesan 
Commission, as well as representing the Diocese at the National Commission. Fr Colum Martin has agreed also to be the Spiritual 
Director for the Motherwell Diocesan Justice and Peace Commission. Fr Colum has also been asked to be Spiritual Director for Aid to 

the Church in Need (Scotland), and I agreed that he take on this responsibility also. 

Thank you for reading this. It developed into a longer letter than anticipated, but hopefully it does show we are a Diocese filled with 

strong faith desiring to serve the Lord and his people in the fullest way possible. 

With my prayers and best wishes, 

Yours in Christ, 

+ Joseph Toal, Bishop of Motherwell. 

QR CODE FOR PARISH GIVING If parishioners or visitors would prefer to use their mobile phones to make 

a donation at Sunday Mass, then please feel free to use this QR code.  

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION THANKSGIVING MASS TODAY ST MARK’S 

As with St Anthony’s last Sunday, the Mass of Thanksgiving at St Mark’s will take place at the 10am Mass to-

day. It will also feature a Eucharistic procession around the grounds, and a celebratory tea in the halls after-

wards.  Many thanks to the Cuppa Club for arranging the celebration. 


